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NEW PICTURE THEATRE SYSTEM  

Collgar Wind Farm  & the  Collgar 

Community Fund has made it possible for 

us to complete much needed upgrades to  

the Westonia  Old Miners Hall Picture 

theatre system.  We Received $10,000.00 

towards the $12,000.00 upgrade to enable 

the Shire of Westonia to engage 

Programmed Electrical Technologies Ltd 

who provided the new equipment, 

equipment installation and training in the 

use of new system.  

Since beginning refurbishing the Old Miners 

Hall and picture Theatre in 2008, the 

Westonia Picture theatre has shown over 

200 movies it has been used for countless 

community ceremonies such as Anzac day 

ceremonies, inaugural occasions such as 

honorary freeman presentations and  

community member funerals. It’s projector 

and it's infrastructure has 

 

 

been used for many community events and 

meetings for the past 15 years.  The system 

was outdated and not compatible with the 

latest technology and unable to be 

upgraded. We were able to keep the sound 

system  and just replace the projector and 

infrastructure which will enable us to use 

and do regular updates without replacing 

the system likewise parts will be able to be 

replaced as needed which will extend the 

life of the new upgrades. 

Our first Movie Night since installing the 

new system was held on the 28th of July 

2023.  There were 20 people in attendance 

to watch the movie on the night and 

everyone was amazed at the difference and 

clarity of the screen. The System has 

allowed us to be compatible with current IT 

requirements and will continue to allow us 

to provide the necessary updates as 

needed for many years to come. 
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4th August: Kasey Dunkley-

Cooper 

6th August: Colin Lindley 

9th August: Bill Price 

13th August: Kevin Lindley 

14th August: Lyn Iburg 

15th August: Morgan Price 

16th August: Koby McAuliffe 

19th August: Tyler Geier 

26th August: Senga 

O’Rafferty, Doug Hermon 

29th August: Graham 

Daddow 

31st August: Mick 

Cunningham  
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GREAT EASTERN HIGHWAY ROAD WORKS UPDATE FROM MAIN ROADS 

Main Roads are continuing road works on Great Eastern Highway: 

1. Walgoolan Bridge Replacement – construction is continuing and a side track is in 

place to limit the impact on traffic. The road is being widened for around 6 kilometres and 

in the summer months there will be lane closures with minor delays when the new and 

old roads are joined. Works are due for completion in December 2023. 

2. Bodallin – 15 kilometres of Great Eastern Highway around Bodallin is being widened. 

Works also include a new two-kilometre eastbound passing lane between Bodallin and 

Moorine Rock, construction of a new westbound rest area between Bodallin and Moorine 

Rock and a realignment to the Bodallin townsite. Earthworks and culvert replacements 

are currently in progress in Bodallin. Around 8 kilometres of side tracks are in place and 

operational to limit the impact on traffic. In the summer months, earthworks and service 

relocations will be completed and the road sealed which will involve lane closures and 

minor delays. Works are due for completion in April 2024. 

3. Moorine Rock –  1 kilometre of road around Moorine Rock Bridge will be widened and 

guardrail installed. Works will recommence around September and are due for comple-

tion in October 2023. Intersection upgrades are also planned for Parker Range Road in-

cluding widening at the intersection. Works are due to commence in October 2023 and 

for completion by April 2024. 
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COMMUNITY WELLBEING NEWS 

Check out the calendar on the back page for 

next fortnights events! 

On Wednesday the 26th of July, we had a 

Christmas in July lunch at the Tavern. Lunch 

was roast chicken and veggies followed by trifle 

for dessert and it was delicious!  

 

A movie night was held Friday the 28th of July, 

and a total of 20 locals and visitors attended to 

watch “Senior Moment’ on the new projector 

and enjoyed their burgers and chips cooked by 

the Westonia Tavern. 

 

 

 

 

 

Wednesday the 2nd of August, the Health Clinic 

was full of locals who had the opportunity to 

learn about what their Local Government 

provides by a talk with Jasmine Geier. 
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WESTONIA CEMETERY NEWS 

3 years ago, Bill Huxtable noticed the 
cemetery starting to degrade with 
overgrown bushland and was worried that 
the history of the cemetery would be lost. 
He decided to make a change and started 
a committee to tidy it up and make some 
improvements. In this time, the committee 
in conjunction with the Shire has been 
busy clearing the overgrown bush and 
improving the pathways in each row. They 
made a new entrance with a white picket 
fence along the roadside and put a new 
fence line surrounding the area. Plants 
and trees were planted in the garden beds 
and a shelter was relocated to cover the 
niche wall. Another shelter was installed at 
the entrance which was purchased from 
Merredin High School. A second niche wall 
will be put in and another pathway through 
the middle of the cemetery where plaques 
will be put in recognising the Pioneers. 13  
additional coral gums are on their way 
which will be planted on each side of the 
new path. At the start of the new section, 
they have created an inground niche area 
made out of limestone blocks which will be 
filled with crushed red bricks leaving a gap 
at the top for plaques to be installed. Two 
water fountains will later be installed at the 
start of this path. 
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Media Alert 
Monday 31 July 2023   

Not for broadcast or publication 

Media are encouraged to attend this event. 

 

PROTECT FREEHOLD PROPERTY RIGHTS 

Background: WAFarmers members and members of the broader farming community are concerned about the new 

Aboriginal Cultural Heritage Act and are in support of common-sense changes to the Act to protect freehold 

property rights. 

Motions that were passed from the Let Farmers Keep Farming meeting in Katanning on 24 July 2023 will be 

presented to Shane Love MLA, Leader of the Opposition. 

Date: Tuesday, 8 August 2023 

Time/Location: 12.00pm on the steps of Parliament House. 

Who: WAFarmers President John Hassell, WAFarmers members and members of the farming community. 

Contact: Trevor Whittington, CEO WAFarmers, 0408 258 078. 

  
ENDS 

         Address: Unit 3. 14 Brodie Hall Drive, Bentley WA 6102 / Box:  
 

Tel: 2100 Email:  

 
 

mailto:reception@wafarmers.org.au
http://www.wafarmers.org.au/
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